J. C. Glidewell

5500 Pate Drive
Choctaw, OK 73020
November 6, 2024

City of Oklahoma Planning Commission Members
Case # PUD-2041

| have a few concerns about this new residential development. First the roads around this area are not
in good enough condition to handle the new traffic SE 59*" Street from Henny Road to Choctaw Road
needs to be replaced. The same goes for Henny Road from SE 59* Street to SE 44" Street. Second, has
anyone done a study to see if the aquafer that this area is on would be able to handle the added homes.
Lastly, has a study been done to see how the new construction of the homes will help or hurt in water
drainage from rainfall. | know this area is close to a flood plain.

Best Regards,

J. C. Glidewell





